Thursday, Sept. 8, 1983

Published for the staff of Lane Community College.

Deadline for contributions 2 p.m. on the day before publication.

/' Editor: Keli Osborn, ext. 2201,
Lane Community College is an Equal Opportunity/

Affirmative Action/Section 503/Title IX institution.

YOU'RE INVITED — RSVE, the Retired Senior Velunteer Program, has an
appreciation party from 2 to 4 p.m. today. It's being held at the Red Lion
Motor Inn, on Gateway off I-105. Door prizes, entertainment and refresh-
ments will be available. Hosts are LCC, the Cascade District Business and
Professional Women's Clubs, Welcome Wagon Club of Eugene and the Eugene
Downtown Kiwanis Club.

MOVING UP - Z. Joyce Hopps, teacher and associate dean at LCC since 1969,
becomes dean of instruction on Nov. 1 at Everett, Wash., Community
College. She will leave LCC during the last week of October. At Everett,
Hopps will direct an instructional program for 3,500 FTE students,
involving 300 full- and part-time faculty. The college's budget totals
$8.7 million. Vice President Gerry Rasmussen expressed delight at Hopps'
promotion. "Her steady, unfaltering contributions to LCC have been
impressive," he said. "We wish her the best of luck in her new challenge
and stand ready to help her in any way we can."

EXCHANGE - Staff members can exchange used P.E. clothes and towels for
clean ones between 11:30 and 1:30, until classes start Sept. 26, in the
"~ locker rooms.

WHAT'S HAPPENING? - The community calendar is available at Chase

Flowers and Gifts (81 East 28th), Thrift and Gift and the University of
Oregon Bookstore. The calendar also will be available at the LCC Bookstore.
The calendar, formerly produced by the Junior League, is a project of

the Friends of the LCC Library.

BUS.STOP - The Lane Transit District is remodeling the bus stop area near
the cafeteria, and will erect shelter(s) and create disabled access similar
to that in downtown Eugene and Springfield. LTD hopes to complete the
project early fall term. The bus stop temporarily is at the flagpole in

the west parking lot (main entrance).

THE FUTURE - A major, one-day business conference is planned Tuesday,
Sept. 20. "The Future is Now for Business and Industry'" is sponsored by
the Eugene and Lane County Private Industry Councils, in association with
the LCC Business Assistance Center. The event will be held at the Eugene
Conference Center, 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. On the agenda: a talk by futurist
Hareld Pluimer, a panel discussion on high technology in Oregon and another
on venture capital, and several other discussions. Preregistration is
required. The cost is $10 (meals are extra). Staff members interested in
attending may not use a tuition waiver, but departments can pay for
attendance with intercampus order forms. For information, call the LCC
Business Assistance Center at ext. 7530.

THE FUTURE NEEDS FOLDERS - The Business Assistance Center wants to amass
600 LCC blue-and-white glossy folders. If you have extras lying about,
please call ext. 7530.



THANKS - A big thank you to all those who helped with the LCC County Fair
booth this year - Fair Committee members Jolene Bowers, James Brock, Diane
Dann, Bill Dotson, Edna Kennel, Bob Marshall, Barry Vaughn and Larry

Warford. Thanks also to Mike Ruiz,

Mike Skeers, Bob Upp and the Custodial

staff; Sharon Kealoha and Student Health staff and students for taking
blood pressure readings; Data Processing students for assisting with "Hero"

the robot; LCC Board member Jim Pitney,
Center personnel, and Carol Turnbull,
Williams, Carol Stiles, Joan Bedard,
Susan Fjerkenstad for statfing the booth.
Vaughn, James Brock and Stephanie Ames.

[zelta Hunter and Women's Awareness
Christine Moats, Judi Strong, Pat
Jamie Rothschild, Jerry Sirois and

A special thank you to Barnry

Because of all of you, our booth

was a success again this year and we were able to give information about
LCC to thousands of fairgoers. --Shan Titus, Admissions

COMMITTEE OPENINGS - The Staff Development Advisory Committee has openings
for two representatives - one from the Management group and another from
Classified staff. For information about a position's responsibilities,
contact Carol Clarke or Barbara Mathewson at ext. 2360. If you are
interested in being nominated, call Id Ragozzino (management), ext. 2200,

or Gail Currin (classified), ext. 7598.

A PARADE - LCC classified staff will be represented at United Way's parade
this Saturday. The group's banner will say, "Lane Community College
Classified for United Way of Lane County...Teogether, We Make the Difference".
Sue Kangas is seeking people to carry the banner and march alongside.

If you are interested, call her at
noon Saturday in downtown Bugene.
and such.

7589. The parade lineup begins at
‘he parade will feature clowns, bands

CLASSIFIED ADS

WANTED: Used 17 cu. ft. white
refrigerator with separate freezer.
Prilce negotiable. Linda Kluver,
Student Employment, x2812.

WANTED TO BUY: Woman's 10-speed
bicycle. Bill Buskirk, Science,

345-1445.

EMPLOYMENT

Clerk IEGC{SQE%RyﬁgguBQ%Xéns, 10-
month position. Closes 9/9.

Media Productions Coordinator,
Mgt. Administrative position.
Closes 9/90,

Head Cashnier, Bookstore, Cashiice
IV position. Closes ¢/12.

employment, cont.

Secretary II, Business. Closes 9/13.
Custodian, Plant Services, 4 p.m. -
midnight. Closes 9/16.

Gounselier B82S FAE S el SSS UG S TR
positions, Counseling. Closes 9/16.
CRT Employment Specialist, Class-
room Training Programs, Spec. VIII
position. Closes 9/19.

Job Resource Center Specialist,

CTP, *Spec. VIIEUloses 19,/0.95,

ERT daob Clab Speciailast, JCTE,
Spec. VIILe Closes G/19.

CRT Program Ass't., CTP, Admin.
Asstto T Closes 9/19,

Reeceptienist, CPE S Clerl: [,
Closes 9/19.
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DAILY AND UNDAILY - The Daily this week and next will provide information
about inservice activities and other college items. This week, the staff
newsletter comes out today and Thursday - resuming a daily publication
schedule next week. As always, the deadline for contributions is 2 p.m. on
the day before publication.

REORGANIZATION - The Office of Instruction has eliminated the Division of
Tnstructional Services as a separate division, transferring curriculum
and scheduling to Bill Porter's management and assigning Jim Ellison some
of his previous responsibilities and Division A departments. Division A
was headed by Joyce Hopps, who is on vacation and will leave in October
for a new post at Everett, Wash., Community College. The reorganization
leaves Ellison as an associate dean of instruction, but with new
responsibilities. The change is "effective immediately." (For a synopsis
of other changes at LCC during the summer, consult this week's Torch. Its
"Of Interest..." column recaps news items reported in The Daily throughout
the summer.) 3

BOARD MEETS - The LCC Board of Education meets at 7:30 Wednesday night, in
Administration 216. On the agenda: advisory committee and budget committee
appointments, consideration of a KLCC grant application, and consideration
of an appeal of last spring's student body elections by a former candidate.

STILL CLOSED - The Library remains closed this week for inservice. It is
scheduled to reopen next Monday.

OPEN ENROLLMENT FOR GROUP INSURANCE - For Classified and Management
Employees: Sept. 1-Oct. 15; for OEA Choice Trust Faculty: Sept. 19-30.

[f you are interested in changing from one college medical insurance plan
to the other, or in adding an existing dependent to your medical/vision
or dental insurance policy without having to submit a Statement of
Insurability, you may do so during open enrollment. Enrollment forms and
current insurance premium rate charts are available from Nanci Haines in
Personnel Services (ext. 2584).

PERS MESSAGE - If you're a member of PERS and interested in buying back
service time you lost by accepting an account refund which you didn't
repay upon reemployment with a participating employer, contact Lee Sowers
in Personnel Services (ext. 2583) for a copy of a synopsis of SB 328
(Buy-Back Bill), recently signed into law by the governor.

UPSTAIRS AT THE PRODUCTIVITY CENTER - Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts is acting
director of the Productivity Center. Casey Fast is on leave, working on
his doctorate.

TEN YEARS - LCC has received a certificate from ACTION for sponsoring the
Ret ired Senior Volunteer Program for 10 years. State program director for
the federal agency presented the certificate in a recent ceremony.

WORKSHOP IN SURVEY INSTRUMENTATION - LCC's Forestry program is helping
sponsor a survey instrumentation workshop Wednesday afternoon. The other
spensor—is the Nessco Supply Co+ of Beaverton, and the Wildt Heerbruggs -
Instrument Co. will provide demonstrations. For information, call John
Phillips at ext. 2730. The workshop is planned in the Industrial Technology
building.

PAYROLL - Payroll verification sheets will be available Friday.

IN HEALTH OCCUPATIONS - Jeanne Harcleroad is the new coordinator for LCC's
nursing programs. New on staff is Kris Stewart, a dental assisting instructor.

INSTRUCTORS, WATCH THIS SPACE - Instructors should contact Jeremy Gunn
in the Library about reserving items for fall term. Call him now at ext.
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It's again my pleasure to welcome you to another exciting year
at Lane Community College. 19083-84 promises to offer many
challenges and opportunities for LCC.

In a departure from what we have done in previous years,

this year's Tnservice activities will be published in The Daily
as opposed to printing a separate brochure. T would like to
encourage you Lo use the time available over the next several
days to your advantage in preparing for next year.

I look forward to seeing you at the all-staff meeting next
Wednesday. Come early for refreshments and conversation.

President Eldon G. Schafer

Inservice in on. This week, faculty and others in instructional departments
are meeting. Next week, people from across departments will be getting
together. Among the activities planned:

ALL-STAFF MEETING - The annual all-staff meeting is set for Wednesday,

Sept. 21, in the Performing Arts Theatre. Refreshments will be served out-
side the theatre from 9 to 10 a.m. The meeting begins at 10 and will end

by noon. Provisions have been made so that virtually all staff may attend.
In addition to addresses from President Eldon G. Schafer and others, the
meeting will feature the presentation of two awards. Spanish instructor
Arden Woods will be recognized as Innovator of the Year, and the classificd/
support service staff person of the year will be announced.

THE FUTURE IS NOW FOR BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY - The Eugene and Lane County
Private Industry Councils, with the LCC Business Assistance Center, will
present an all-day conference on high technology, venture capital, marketing,
business research, and the future of business. It all starts at 8 a.m.
Tuesday, Sept. 20, at the Eugene Conference Center. The cost is $10 per
person. Staff members who feel they would benefit by attending the event
should talk with their supervisors. For information about the conference,
calllsext 7530,

CPR TRAINING - A college objective this year is to have every staff member
within a three-minute response time of someone trained in first aid and
cardiopulmonary resuscitation. A CPR class is offered through LCC Adult Ed
during inservice week. Preregister by noon [Friday, Sept. 16, at Staff
Development. The class is limited to 25. The class spans three days, and is
scheduled Monday, 9-10:30 a.m.; Tuesday, 8:30 a.m.-12 noon; and Thursday,
8:30 a.m.-12 noon. (The training also can be acquired through classes from
the Red Cross, Sacred lleart and McKenzie-Willamette.

RESOURCE PEOPLE - Several staff members have volunteered themselves as
resource people to meet with departments/staff during inservice and
throughout the year. They include: Larry Warford, summer productivity
conference; Deborah llolmes and other members of the Staff Development
Advisory Committee, "What are development opportunities for staff and how
are they made use of?"; Anne Stewart, college planning; Jack Carter, human
resource management; Gerald Rasmussen, quality of instruction; Jim Ellison,
technology; Bill Berry, financial resources; Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts,
quality circles and accreditation; and Don Ownbey, library acquisitions/
library operations/copyright (including home copying of television).

Call these resource people directly or let Staff Development serve as your
broker. If you can act as a resource person during inservice and throughout
the year, you can list your area of expertise in The Daily. Call ext. 2201.

LADD OPEN ENROLLMENT - For open enrollment or changes, a signed authoriza-
tion with a voided check or deposit slip must be received by Financial
Services/Payroll by the 20th of the month, in order for the employee to
receive pay by LADD beginning with the following month-end payday.
Authorization and change forms are available at the Financial Services
counter, Adult Ed window in the Apprenticeship Building, Adult Id cashier
window at tLhe Downtown Center, the Siuslaw Cenler office, the Central Areca
iducation Center office, and SELCO's three offices.

ROSARY POTLUCK - Teresa Sieg, Foodservices, continues to host her monthly
rosary for peace. It's planned for today at noon, and will be followed by
a potluck. The address is 2020 West 25th. For information, call Sieg at
ext. 2670, .

JOB POSTING - Clerical Training Specialist, CIP,FAide ITX. Elosesho/23.
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PRODUCTIVITY CONFERENCE - Evaluation results are available to anyone
interested. Sally Gover, Productivity Center, has a copy at her desk. IiE
you enjoy recading such comments as "Conference excellently organized. Lane
Community College staff most gracious and accommodating.", then you are in
for a treat.

KLCC SCORES - KLCC volunteers M'lou Zahner Ollswang and Dee Roberts are
two of 12 persons nationwide picked to take part in a training program
for radio theatre (drama). Sponsored by Western Public Radio, the three-
day workshop takes place in San Francisco this month. Dee Roberts volun-
teers for KLCC news and public affairs. Ollswang produces features for
KLCC- and National Public Radio.

LCC TOURS - Did you know that orientation tours of the LCC campus are

available to new staff, students and anyone else who wants to know the
campus better? To schedule a tour, call Shan Titus, Admission, at ext.
2688 = hetween 8 a.m. and 1 pam.

TURN IN YOUR SWEATY SOCKS - P.E. clothing exchange for staff, until school
begins, is from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

REMINDER - Payroll verification sheets are available in Personnel Services
Friday and should be returned Monday.

NEW NUMBER - Student Employment Services has a new number: 726-2217. Both
Linda Kluver and Shirley Perry continue to help students find full- and
part-time jobs to earn the wages needed to remain in school. Contact them
atext, 2217, af lon ‘camplsi

SYMPHONIC BAND - Any faculty members who play a band instrument are invited
to perform in the LCC Symphonic Band. Ed McManus is the new band instructor.
The Symphonic Band meets at noon on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. For
information, call McManus at ext. 2645.

TRENDSETTERS - An article about LCC's experience with teleconferences made
the First issue of Teletrends, a League for Tnnovation cable and tele-
communicat ions newslelter. The article was written by James Brock,

cootrdinator for Blectronic Maintenance Services and Media Services.

CLASSIFIBD ADS FOR SALE: 14ft. sailboat w/trailer,
new mast & sail & paint, $700 or
offer. Georgia Nissen, Business,

WANTED TO BUY: Small coppertone

refrigerator. Ron Edelman, Math, x2221 or 747-8925
x2406. = '

5 L : FABRIC SALE: Misc. items, Sept.
WANTEQ' Gq}fe?s son ?gpt. L/ 15-18, 2125 Primrose, 10 a.m.-6 p.m.
Galll Sk at ‘NL]_I_'LZH'I]S, X.?,L.‘O, or Mike StCVenS, Plt . S(}T"V., ,{2564-

Larry Romine, x2593.
FOR SALE: Brown refrigerator w/ice

cubes, crushed ice and water on
door, $295. Belmira Coelho, Plt.
Serv., 683-3054 or x2670.
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It's again my pleasure to welcome you to another exciting year
at Lane Community College. 1983-84 promises to offer many
challenges and opportunities for LCC.

In a departure from what we have done in previous years,

this year's Inservice activities will be published in The Daily

as opposed to printing a separate brochure. I would like to
INSERVICE encourage you Lo use the time available over the next several
e T days to your advantage in preparing for next year.

NOTES T look forward to seeing you at the all-staff meeting next
Wednesday. Come early for refreshments and conversation.

President. Bldon G. Schater

Inservice in on. This week, faculty and others in instructional departments
are meeting. Next week, people from across departments will be getting
together. Among the activities planned:

ALL-STAFF MEETING - The annual all-staff meeting is set for Wednesday,
Sept. 21, in the Performing Arts Theatre. Refreshments will be served out-
side the theatre from 9 to 10 a.m. The meeting begins at 10 and will end

by noon. Provisions have been made so that virtually all staff may attend.
In addition to addresses from President Eldon G. Schafer and others, the
meeting will feature the presentation of two awards. Spanish instructor
Arden Woods will be recognized as Innovator of the Year, and the classified/
support service staff person of the year will be announced.

THE FUTURE IS NOW FOR BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY - The Eugene and Lane County
Private Tndustry Councils, with the LCC Business Assistance Center, will
present an all-day conference on high technology, venture capital ; marlketing,
business research, and the future of business. 1t all starts at R T
Tuesday, Sept. 20, at the Lugene Conference Center. The cost is $10 per
person. Staff members who teel they would benelit by attending the cvent
should talk with their supervisors. For information about the conference,
Ealhle S 7 a0

CPR TRAINING - A college objective this year is to have every staff member
within a three-minute response time of someone trained in first aid and
cardiopulmonary resuscitation. A CPR class is offered through LCC Adult Ed
during inservice week. Preregister by noon Friday, Sept. L8 iat Statt
Development. The class is limited to 25. The class spans three days, and is
scheduled Monday, 9-10:30 a.m.; Tuesday, 8:30 a.m.-12 noon; and Thursday,
8:30 a.m.-12 noon. (The training also can be acquired through classes from
the Red Cross, Sacred Heart and McKenzie-Willamette.)

RESOURCE PEOPLE - Several staff members have volunteered themselves as
resource people to meet with departments/staff during inservice and
throughout the year. They include: Larry Warford, summer productivity
conference; Deborah llolmes and other members of the Staff Development
Advisory Committee, "What are development opportunities for staff and how
are they made use of?"; Anne Stewart, college planning; Jack Carter, human
resource management; Gerald Rasmussen, quality of instructioa; Jim Ellison,
technology; Bill Berry, financial resources: Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts,
quality circles and accreditation; and Don Ownbey, library acquisitions/
library operations/copyright (including home copying of television).

Call these resource people directly or let Staff Development serve as your
broker. If you can act as a resource person during inservice and throughout
the year, you can list your area of expertise in The Daily. Call ext. 2201.

Additions: Kathy VWiederholt, Library, is willing to describe a new slide/

tape tour of the Library and help wiih planning library assignments.
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LENDING A HAND - Though LCC has its own budget problems, the college will
lend a hand to three local asencies in the same plight. The Board of
Education last week voted 6-0 to give $14,132.20 to the Cooperative Museum
Commission to support its 1983-84 budget. Also supporting the agency are
the Lane Education Service District, City of Eugene, Lane County, and the
University of Oregon. The commission hopes to construct a museum building
in Alton Baker Park, in the next three to five years. The LCC board also
authorized $600 as LCC's share of support for the Southern Willamette
Research Corridor Consortium. That group is working for economic diversi-
fication and improvement of the quality of life of the area. Its members
include LCC, Linn-Benton C.C., Oregon State University, University of
Oregon, Cities of Albany, Eugene, Junction City and Springfield, and the
Oregon District 4 Council of Governments. The LCC administration announced
it will loan accounting help to the lLane County assessor from Nov. 1
through Dec. 10 to help disburse property tax receipts. The 15 largest
taxing districts in the county have heen asked to help the understaffed
assessment office, so that disbursements aren't delayed. LCC, for example,
could lose about $12,000 in interest earnings if receipt of taxes were
delayed 10 days.

Lane Community College is an Equal Opportunity/
Affirmative Action/Section 503/Title IX institution.

In other business at last Wednesday's meeting, the board was advised that
LCC is making progress in affirmative action. Beth Webb, coordinator of
the Dental Assisting program, said: "Overall, LCC seems to be doing very
well...." She chaired a Compliance Review Committee which included Roy
Summers, Bill Mansell, Rosco Wright, Dick Reid, Paquita Garatea, Patricia
Creal and Nancy Cheffings. For a look at the report, check in your
department office or, if none is available there, contact the President's
Office.

A report to the board on student fees indicates the college collected
$104,286 last year in instructional fees and $103,528 in student service
fees. Board member Larry Perry, who had requested the summary, declared
himself "pleased to see that fees generally are quite low."

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND - "Meet a Micro" is back. The two-week mini-class
of fers novices hands-on experience and an introduction to the world of
microcomputers. Two sections, one day and one evening, are offered this
term. For details, call Reneé LoPilato, Industrial Orientation, ext. 2802

INSURANCE AND MONEY - The annuity representatives, and representatives
from SelectCare and Smith & Crakes Insurance will be on campus Wednesday,
Sept. 21, from 11:30 to 1, If you have a problem or questions, stop by
the northwest cornmer of the cafeteria after the all-staff meeting.

BOWL THIS FALL - The LCC bowling league will play at Southtowne Lanes,
2486 Willamette in Cugene, on Tuesday nights (6:30-9, starting Sept. 27).
An orientation meeting is set for Tuesday, Sept. 20, at 6:30 p.m. Please
call Diana Rieber, ext. 2221, if you are interested in jJjoining the Efun.

CLASSIFIED - An LCC Emplovees Federation meeting is scheduled Wednesday,
5:15 p.m., in Apprenticeship 223-224. On the agenda: a short film from
United Way, and discussion of upcoming elections and contract
negotiations.

CAMPUS VISITORS - Associate Dean Jim Piercey is hosting a 7 a.m. breakfast
Wednesday. About 20 members of the Springfield Chamber of Commerce are
expected. They will dine and tour vocational-technical areas.

CAREER INFORMATION - A representative from Oregon Career Information

System will be on campus Thursday to tell LCC staff members about the
system. The session is scheduled in the LCC Career Information Center,
Center 203, from 10 a.m. to noon. CIS operates statewide to provide current
information about job outlook, wages and training requirements for more
than 260 careers in the state. Plan to attend and learn how to integrate
this useful system into work with students.
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INSERVICE

It's again my pleasure to welcome you to another exciting year
at Lane Community College. 1983-84 promises to offer many
challenges and opportunities for LCC.

In a departure from what we have done in previous years,

this year's Inservice activities will be published in The Daily
as opposed to printing a separate brochure. T would like to
encourage you to use the time available over the next several
days to your advantage in preparing for next year.

NOTES I look forward to sceing you at the all-staff meeting next
Wednesday. Come early for refreshments and conversation.

President Eldon G. Schafer

Inservice in on. This week, faculty and others in instructional departments
are meeting. Next week, people from across departments will be getting
together. Among the activities planned:

ALL-STAFF MEETING - The annual all-staff meeting is set for Wednesday,

Sept. 21, in the Performing Arts Theatre.
side the theatre from 9 to 10 a.m.

In addition to addresses from President Eldon G.

Refreshments will be served out-

The meeting begins at 10 and will end
by noon. Provisions have been made so that virtually all staff may attend.

Schafer and others, the

meeting will feature the presentation of two awards. Spanish instructor
Arden Woods will be recognized as Innovator of the Year, and the classified/
support service staff person of the year will be announced.

THE FUTURE IS NOW FOR BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY - The Eugene and Lane County
Private Industry Councils, with the LCC Business Assistance Center, will
present an all-day conference on high technology, venture capital, marketing,

business research, and the future

of business.

Tthalls stavtsat "8 aim.

Tuesday, Sept. 20, at the Eugene Conference Center. The cost is $10 per
person. Staff members who feel they would benefit by attending the event

should talk with their supervisors.

call ext. 7530.

For information about the conference,

CPR TRAINING - A college objective this year is to have every staff member
within a three-minute response time of someone trained in first aid and

cardiopulmonary resuscitation,

during inservice week. Preregister by noon Friday,
Development. The class is limited to 25.

A CPR class is offered through LCC Adult Ed

Septe 16, ats Stafif

The class spans three days, and is

scheduled Monday, 9-10:30 a.m.; Tuesday, 8:30 a.m.-12 noon; and Thursday,
8:30 a.m.-12 noon. (The training also can be acquired through classes from
the Red Cross, Sacred Heart and McKenzie-Willamette.)

RESOURCE PEOPLE - Several staff members

have volunteered themselves as

resource people to meet with departments/staff during inservice and

throughout the year. They include:

Larry Warford,

summer productivity

conference; Deborah llolmes and other members of the Staff Development
Advisory Committee, "What are development opportunities for staff and how

are they made use of?"; Anne Stewart,
resource management; Gerald Rasmussen,
technology; Bill Berry, financial

resources;

college planning; Jack Carter, human
quality of instruction; Jim Ellison,
Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts,

quality circles and accreditation; and Don Ownbey, library acquisitions/
library operations/copyright (including home copying of television).

Call these resource people directly or let Staff Development “serve as your
broker. If you can act as a resource person during inservice and throughout
the year, you can list your area of expertise in The Daily. Call ext. 2201.

Additions: Kathy Wiederholt, Library,

is willing to describe a new slide/

tape tour of the Liprary and help with planning library assignments.

PURCHASING

Dental chairs, brown naugnhyde

EMPLOYMENT

s ted Minimum Bid 500, ea. . ! :
Dental chairs, Manual uonzratggcs o : - Community Education Coordinator.
3 Suggestad Mimimum Bid $ 35, eu. Wallli Sk ime s cAdiist  Eels }'lanag'e_
1971 Cadillac Lic. # KBV 213 S :
Suggested Minimum Bid $  700. ment Administrator. Closes 9|19.
41970 Jeep 4W Lic. # LIL 160 : ;
Suggested Minimum Bid $  700. Aviation Maintenance Instructor.
1969 International Suburban Lic, # FED 476 N i
: Suggested Mininum Bid § 400, Mechanics. Closes 9/28.
1976 Dodge Van B300 Lic.# E146379
Suggested Minimun Bid S0 e 3 £ R J
1967 Dodge Van Lic. # E133039 CRT Employment Specialist, Class-
S L T oy it room Training Programs, Spec. VITI
1969 Dodge % T PU w/ canopy Lic. # E46-348 L 8 & G
! Sugpested Minimum Bid $ 1000. position. Closes 9/19.
1968 Chevrolet 4DR.Impala Sedan Lic.# E109-243 'y ; : :
: z Suggested Mi;imn Bid CE s Job Resource Center Specialist,
1962 Hughes Helicopter 269A N8800 F no/engine v T
Suggested Minimn Did  § 10000, GIEP, Spee.s VIiEseCloses 19/10,
1961 Piper Aircraft PA-22-108 % 3 .
Sl pen rad Mirdmum, #1d § 2750, CRT Job 7C1u!) Specralist, CTP,
Nilec Weaving Loom X SDEC. VIT. Closes 9/19-
Suggested Minimum Bid 8 TWhLEen:
Lincoln Idea/Arc 250 Welder AC CRT Program Ass't., CTP, Admin.
LCC # E 4354 §/N 207749 x 3 /
b ng3es 206456 Ass*t. I. Cleoses 9/19.
LR T 199282 !
L8 SRS 206420 ; Reeent tondistREITEIEE lierle TT,
Suggested Minimum Bid s o o Closes 9/19.
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CLOSED - The Women's Center is closed from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. today, and
from 9 to 5 on Wednesday and Thursday. Center staff are undergoing
orientation and training.

INSERVICE CLOSES LIBRARY - The Library, reopened this week, will close
Wednesday morning for the all-staff inservice meeting.

COMBAT BURNOUT - Faculty are invited to participate in the Teaching
Improvement Process, a system of peer tutoring directed at identifying and
improving classroom skills. Through the use of classroom observation,
videotaping and student evaluations, faculty can take a close, instructive
look at their own teaching. Participation in the process is voluntary and
confidential. It is not associated in any way with administrative faculty
evaluation. John Loughlin, Math, and Nita Bunnell, Study Skills, are

LCC faculty members who have been trained as consultants in the Teaching
Improvement Process. During this inservice week, or at any time during the
term, Loughlin and Bunnell will be pleased to discuss the program with
individuals or departments. For information, call Loughlin at ext. 2392,
ors Bonnell "atext s 2439.

ALL-STAFF MEETING - The annual all-staff meeting is set for Wednesday
morning in the Performing Arts Theatre. Refreshments will be served

outside the theatre from 9 to 10. The meeting begins at 10 and will end

by noon. Provisions have been made so that virtually all staff may attend.
In addition to addresses from President Eldon G. Schafer and others; the
meeting will feature the presertation of two awards. Spanish instructor
Arden Woods will be recognized as Innovator of the Year, and the classified/
support staff person of the ye:r will be announced.

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES - Fulbright - llays Training Grant Programs: faculty
research abroad, for curriculum consultants, group projects abroad and
doctoral dissertation research abroad. Closes Oct. 28. Undergraduate
International Studies and Foreign Language Programs: Assist institutions
of higher education and consortia of such institutions to plan, develop
and carry out a comprehensive program to strengthen and improve under-
craduate instruction in international studies and foreign languages. Closes
Oct. 31. Fulbright Scholar-in-lFesidence Program: Tnstitutions are

invited to submit a proposal for hosting a scholar from abroad. Deadline
is Oct. 15. For information about these funding opportunities, contact
Resource Development, ext. 2364.

ACCREDITATION HELP NEEDED - The Mass Communication Department needs a
staff person from outside the department to serve on its accreditation
committee. For information, call Bonny Fletcher at ext. 2475.

GET YOUR TICKETS - Staff are invited to save money and obtain good seats
on season ticket purchases forr LCC Theatre. Staff last week received
information and an order form for the 1983-84 season. John Osbhorne's
ILuther" kicks off the season Nov. 11. Tn February, "How to Succeed in
Business Without Really Trying" will play, and in late April-early May,
it will be "My Sister Eileen." Charge your order or pay on payday.



UNITED WAY MESSAGE - United Way's money serves Lane Community College some
of the following direct ways: The Work Activity Center has clients living
at the John Collier and Alvord Taylor houses, funded in part by UW. The
area for semi-independent living also is housed at Alvord Taylor.

Adult Basic Education has a class in Florence which receives UW money for
the transportation of wheelchairs to class. "United Way gives LCC a good
piece of the pie," according Lo classified UW representative Sue Kangas.

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: Bundy oboe, excellent
condition, used only 2 years by
student. One owner. Asking $300.
Dick Reid, Perf. Arts, x2647/2074
/2209 or 344-6916.

FOR RENT: My Sunriver cabin.
Sleeps 6, fully equipped. Close
to bikepaths and facilities.
Autumn in Sunriver is quiet and
beautiful. $40/night. Ginny
Nelson, Lang. Arts, x2419 or
686-8188.

FOR SALE: Afghan puppies, 0 wks.
old. Two male, one female, all
black. No papers, $75. Rose
lloleman, Personnel, 935-4276.

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND - "Meet a Micro" is back. The two-week mini-class
offers novices hands-on experience and an introduction Lo the world of
microcomputers. Two sections, one day and one evening, are offered this
tern. For details, ‘call’ Reanec¢ LoPilato, Industrial Orientation, ext. 2802.

TNSURANCE AND MONEY - The annuity representatives, and representatives
from SelectCare and Smith & Crakes Insurance will be on campus Wednesday,
Sept.. 21, from 113080 =i, If you have a problem or questions, stop by
the northwest corner of the cafeteria after the all-staff meeting.

BOWL THIS FALL - The LCC bowling league will play at Southtowne Lanes,
2486 Willamette in Cugene, on Tuesday nights (6:30-9, starting Sept. 27).
An orientation meeting is set for Tuesday, Sept. 20, at 6:30 p.m. Please
call Dianal Rieber,exts 2221, fif you are interested in joining the fun.



Relocations have given new phone and office numbers
to the following: Hank Douda, ADM 205, x2300;

Larry Romine, ADM 212, x2303; Lisl Fenner, ADM 210.
More to come.
Wednesday, Sept. 21, 1033

PAY DISTRIBUTION - As a convenience, the college offers three methods of
pay distribution. Employees can choose (1) Lane Automatic Direct Deposit
(LADD), (2) to have checks mailed to them at home, or (3) to pick up

checks at Financial Services. For those picking option 2, checks are mailed
two days before payday to the address on the Personnel Services data base.
For those picking option 3, checks will be available on payday at the
Financial Services counter to individual employees only. This continues a
practice from the summer.
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PAY FOR WORK-STUDY STUDENTS - College work-study checks will be disbursed
at the Financial Services counter the day before payday, between 9 a.m.
and 2 p.m. All checks not picked up will be mailed after 2 p.m. the same
day to students at Lheir addresses on the Personnel Services data base.

ACCIDENT REPORT - In his 1982-83 safety/accident report, Bill Mansell
says job-related accidents are up at LCC. "There were 56 job-related
accidents totaling $64,570 during 1982-83 - a 12 percent increase over

1981-82. The $64,570 includes $24,813 in reserves that cover the estimated

final cost of accidents that are still on open status." IHalf of the

accidents that occurred during the 1982-83 year resulted from falls or

physical actions. Seven, serious, disabling accidents were responsible for

the high accident cost total for 19682-83, according to Mansell, assistant
to the vice president for administrative services.

NEWS TO REPORT? - Do you have a program, event or student success story
you'd like others to know about? If you have events or story ideas for
the winter term LCC Report, the president's newsletter, or even news
releases, call Diane Dann at ext. 2592. Sept. 30 is the deadline for
LCC Report..

SURPRISING EMPLOYMENT STATISTICS - What industry in Oregon has created the
most new jobs since 19747 Eating and drinking places have generated a 60
percent growth rate in new jobs. The second employer creating the most new
jobs has been elementary and secondary education (a trend reversed the

last two years), followed by hospitals and executive/legislative branches
of government. These industries together have created more than 50,000

jobs in Oregon since 1974. (Oregon School Boards Assoc. newsletter, 8/23/83)

DATA CONFERENCE - Next month, LCC is hosting the 1983 fall conference for
the Oregon Association for Educational Data Systems. The conference will
offer teachers and administrators an opportunity to experience the future
application of computers to education. On the agenda are such subjects

as quality circle sessions, robotics and microcomputers. The conference is
setsEopiOet o 14"

COMMITTED - A three-day conference in Washington, D.C., Oct. 31-Nov. 2,
will focus on productivity "the American way." It will explore case
studies from the country's most productive and profitable organizations,
"Just in time," value analysis, quality circles, total quality control,
Kanban and more. For information, call Staff Development at ext. 2260.



CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: Bundy oboe, excellent
condition, used only 2 years by
student. One owner. Asking $300.
Dick Reid, Perf. Arts, x2647/2674
/2209 or 344-6916.

FOR RENT: My Sunriver cabin.
Sleeps 6, fully equipped. Close
to bikepaths and facilities.
Autumn in Sunriver is quiet and
beautiful. $40/night. Ginny
Nelson, Lang. Arts, x2419 or

e ® FERRETS OUT
FOR SALE: Afghan puppies, 0 wks. THE TRUTH

old. Two male, one female, all

black. No papers, $75. Rose
Holeman , Pursonnél 5 ,35:4276- @ FASTER THAN A

FOR SALE: 1980 Mazda GLC Sport. SPEEDING RUMOR

$1000 for equity. Balance w/SELCO.

Dave Roof, Counseling/HPE, x2606. ® LEAPS RED TAPE IN
A SINGLE BOUND

ANSWER is for your questions. Questions about fringe
benefits, work conditions, management decisions and
policies, salaries, . . . anything that affects how you feel
about the college, your job, or your future at LCC. ANSWER
gives you straight answers, prompily, on any college-
related topic - and it keeps your name confidential. The
forms are easy to fill out, are located in your own work area,
and can be mailed at no expense to you.

PURCHASTNG Got a Question?
Ask ANSWER

ftem 1-2 Dental chairs, brown naugahyde For infeormation about

Suggested Minimum Bid Si :500. co. ANSWERL call ext. 2201.
Item 3-7 Dental chairs, Manual cCuitrol
Suggested Mimimum Bid $ 350 i,
Item 8 1971 Cadillac Lic. # KPV 213
Suggested Minimum Bid §  700.
Item 9 41970 Jeep 4W Lic. # LIL 160
; Suggested Minimum Bid 508700
Item 10 1969 International Suburban Lic, # FED 476
Suggested Minimum Bid 5 400,
Item 11 1976 Dodge Van B300 Lic.# EL46379
Suggested Minimun Bid 5 500,
Item 12 1967 Dodge Van Lic. # E133039
Suggested Minimum Bid 80 2505
Item 13 1969 Dodge % T PU w/ canopy Lic. # EA46-348
i Suggested Minimum Bid § 1000.
Item 14 1968 Chevrolet 4DR Impala Sedan Lic.# EL09-243 3
2 : : Suggested Minimum Bid § 450,
Item 15 1962 Hughes Helicopter 269A NBBOO F no/engine
Suggested Minimum Bid $ 10000,
Item 16 1961 Piper Afrcraft PA-22-108 j
Suggested Minimum Bid SRRSO
Item 17-138 Nilec Weaving Loom .
Suggested Minimum Bid < 45, ea,
Itew 1Y-22 Lincoln IdeafArc 250 Weldexr AC
LCC # F, 4354 S/N 207749
B " 4355 206456
L " 4423 199282
it " 4425 206420

Suggested Minimum Bid LIS LR EAn



Do you have an extra copy of LCC's
1981-82 staff dirvectory? Ef sao,
please forward to Keli Osborn.
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REGISTRATION - Late registration, held in the lobby of the main gym, begins
the first day of fall term, Sept. 26, and continues through 2:30 p.m.
Friday, Sept. 30. On the 29th and 30th, the instructor's signature and
department stamp are needed to register for class. After the 30th, any
registration begins in Admissions and requires the permission of each
instructor and the director of admissions. For information about fees,
refunds and schedule changes, consult the fall term class schedule, pages

gt hronehis duly,

MARK THESE NUMBERS - Relocations have given new office and telephone
numbers to the following: Bill Berry, ADM 203, ext. 2311; Elghar OpatibIl
Mansell, ADM 204, ext. 2312. There's more to come. If you have such
information to share, please report it to The Daily, ext. 22085

WOMEN'S CENTER CLOSED TODAY - The Women's Center is closed From 9 a.ni. to
5 p.m. today for staff orientation Bl lbae i

OPEN ENROLLMENT FOR GROUP INSURANCE - The dates: Classiflied and Management
Employees, Sept. 1-Oct. 1; OLA Choice Trust Faculty, Sept. 19-30. If you

are interested in changing from one college medical insurance plan to the
other, or in adding an existing dependent to your medical/vision or dental
insurance policy without having to submit a Statement of Insurability,

you may do so during open enrollment. Enrollment forms and current insurance
premium rate charts are available from Nanci lHaines, ext. 25384, in

Personnel Services.

AWARDS - Nancy Fausone and Jerry Sirois are the 1983 recipieﬁLs o EEEYS
Outstanding Classified and Support Staff Award. The two were surprised
with the award at Wednesday's all-staff meeting. Fausone is an administra-
tive assistant in the Industrial Technology Department. Sirois is a
counseling information specialist in the Counseling Department. This is
the first year the selection comittee has picked two winners. Fausone
joined LCC's staff in 1976, as a department secretary. Sirois began at

LCC in 1968 as a courier and worked his way into positions as security
guard, clerk in Che business office, and tour guide. Since 1978, he has
worked in the Counseling Department. The award, first given in OBt s
intended to recognize classified and support staff members who provide
outstanding service to the college. To be eligible for nomination, a staff
member must have worked for the college half-time or more for at least
three years.

INSTRUCTORS, RESERVE YOUR BOOKS - Instructors wishing to reserve materials
in the Library should call Jeremy Gunn now, at Sl Pt e

ART SHOW RETURNS - The annual art faculty show at LCC opens Monday, Sept.
26, in the gallery (first floor, Math & Art Building). The show is
scheduled Sept. 26 through Oct. 19. Gallery hours are g ha.m. o EOSpim.
Monday through Thursday, and 8 to 5 on Fridays. A public reception 1is
planned on Friday, Sept. 30, & to 10 p.m. in the zallery.



SEE THE VATICAN TREASURES - An exhibilion of the Vatican's art collection
will be staged in San Francisco this winter, and LCC will sponsor a late
January tour to the exhibit. "The Valican Collections: The Papacy and
Art" is an unprecedented show planned at the M. DeYoung Museum., The
cost. of CLhe LCC-sponsored trip is $180, which includes: exhibit entry,
round-trip molor coach transportation, two nights in a double-occupancy
room, Lransportation in and tour of San Francisco, tour guide and bus
host.. Space is limited, and reservations should be made immediately. For
inifio pmatilion iealll SN aomi Sonlies A AdEltE S id s exlt o 7533

MEET A MICRO - A two-week mini-class in Industrial Orientation offers
novices hands-on experience and an introduction to the world of micro-
computers. Two sections, one day and one evening, will be offered this
term. For information, call Reneé LoPilato, ext. 2802.

PERS BLURB - If you're a member of PERS, and interested in buying back
service time you lost by accepting an account refund you didn't repay upon
reemployment with a participating employer, contact Lee Sowers in
Personnel Services (ext. 2583). She will provide you with a copy of the
Buy-Back Bill (SB 328) recently signed by the governor.

PERS RATES GOING DOWN FOR SCHOOLS - School districts that are members of
PERS in Oregon will be paying less to PERS beginning Jan. 1, 1984. Because
of the investment of PERS funds which returned more than 15 per cent, the
new employer contribution rate will be 10.2 per cent of an employee's
gross salary. A PERS announcement says school districts will save about
S200 sEmirl Nions int 10848

CLASSIFIED ADS

conb.
WANTED TO BUY: Women's 10-speed or just sitting in front of the
bicyelbe Esdll o2 SR ama v B fire. Come on, meet some new
Buskirk, Science, x2446 or people, change your routine a
345-1445. hit. Tom Birkenhead, Business, for

reservations. x2221 or 342-7583.
RENT MCKENZTE RIVER: Two-bedroom
home OGN Ghe river, 35 min. to
Eugene. Fully carpetted, fire-
place, huge bay window overlooking
river, trees, clean air and more.
No pets. $325/mo. Ed Ragozzino,

Perf . ‘Artssx2209. 0 687=2937. THANKS

WANTED: Need a dependable, used To Che painters in Facilitics:
clothes dryer. Looking for a unit The Grounds Department would like
under $90. Marlene Makie, Health to express their appreciation for
Occupations, x2617 or 485-6011 a super job done recently during
S GE S O i cleanup efforts. Thank you!!

IT'S TIME FOR A BREAK: A one-night
retreatsat sthe GhHtnilaSS ootisse albhin
above Jasper. Friday night, Sept.
30. Only 35 per person includes
lodging and Saturday brunch.
Potluck dinner Friday night.
Everybody brings one dish and

own sleeping bag and floor mat.
Great nplace for relavine. walline




Friday, Sept. 23, 1983
Classes begin Monday
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BUS STOP MOVES - Starting Monday, Lanc Transit District buses will discharge
and pick up passengers at the "old" bus.stop near the cafeteria, between

the Apprenticeship and Business buildings. Renovation of the bus stop will
continue.

OPEN ENROLLMENT FOR GROUP INSURANCE - The dates: Classified and Management
Employees, Sept. 1-Oct. 15; OEA Choice Trust Faculty, Sept. 19-30. If you
are interested in changing from one college medical insurance plan to the
other, or in adding an existing dependent to your medical/vision or dental
insurance policy without having to submit a Statement of Insurability,

you may do so during open cnrollment. Enrollment forms and current
insurance premium rate charts are available from Nanci Haines, ext. 2584,
in Personnel Services.

REORGANIZATION IN MEDIA SERVICES - The functions of audiovisual equipment
distribution and of the television/video control room formerly supervised
by the Media Services Department have been transferred to the Library.
Continue to contact Media Productions, if you need anything recorded, but
all other requests should be directed to Cheryl Coleman, Library, ext.
2357. Dee Stephens, Phil Powers and Dave Rosen now are part of the Library
staff.

CHECK OUT THE UO LIBRARY - During the summer, the University of Oregon
Library instituted a policy requiring all borrowers who are neither UO
students nor staff to pay an annual fee of $25 to borrow library materials.
But LCC staff can bypass this %25 fee by obtaining a $1.50 LCC pheta 1.D.
card. Staff can obtain cards the third week of fall term, in the LEC
Library. You do not need the card to use the LCC Library. Questions? Call
Cheryl Colemams extia 2357 .

HELP EUGENE CELEBRATE - The Eugene Celebration needs yvour help. Volunteers
are needed as "gallery sitters" during the Mayor's Invitational Fine Arts
Exhibit, Sept. 26-30. Each volunteer will sit a three-hour shift (noon to
SEpLm. sopeds o0 spania) 2 IE yow cantbe = sitter . call JEmEE R sonzSext:
2261. Volunteers also are needed to move gymnastic equipment Sunday
morning; Oct. 2. Again, call Ellison, if cyou cam help.

ANOTHER CPR RESOURCE - Sacred leart Hospital is offering CPR training on
Geibn g8 Mo o 10Gamd iec . 8 (choose onc :date) = From 4:30 to 9 ‘p.m. -The
cost is $18.25, includingz a book. To register, call 686-7074.

AT THE BOOKSTORE - The 1083-84 FEugene-Springfield Community Calendar
(produced by the Friends of the LCC Library) is available at the LCC
Bookstore. Also: Come in and see the new, LCC imprinted T-shirts and
sweabshirtssat tlie \eampus Bookstore. T 1

NOVEMBER 1 - Departments have been asking when they can starl using the
college's new blue stationery. The answer is Nov. 1. Between now and then,
use up the old black-ink stationery.



WANTED TO BUY: Women's 10-speed
iy elienidld B oo IS fre e s Batie]
Buskirk, Science, x2446 or

345-1445.

RENT MCKENZIE RIVER: Two-bedroom
home ON the river, 35 min. to
Eugene. Fully carpetted, fire-
place, huge bay window overlooking
river, trees, clean air and more.
No pets. $325/mo. Ed Ragozzino,
Perf. Arts, x2209 or 687-2937.

WANTED: Need a dependable, used
clothes dryer. Looking for a unit
under $90. Marlene Makie, Illealth
Occupations, x2617 or 485-6011
after 6 p.m.

IT'S TIME FOR A BREAK: A one-night
retreat at the Girl Scout cabin
above Jasper. Friday night, Sept.
30. Only $5 per person includes
lodging and Saturday brunch.
Potluck dinner Friday night.
Everybody brings one dish and

own sleeping bag and floor mat.

cont.
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JusLasiBline SineBront o the
Come on, meebt some new

change your routine a

Tom Birkenhead, Business, for

reservations. x2221 or 342-7583.

WANTED: Full-time babysitter for
4-mo.-old girl. Your home, nice

home ;

not. many other children.

Near LCC, S. or W. Eugene or W.
Springfield. Lois Williams, Media
Productions, x2365.

WANTED: Restorable wooden runabout -
prefer 20' Chris Craft, 1930's

model .
484-3180,

FOR SALE: 1980 Kawasaki KE-100,
480 miles, on-off road, excel.

cond.

Bob McCorkle, Counseling,

$450. Sue Ulrich, Nursing,

485-8623.

FOR SALE: 1980 Mazda GLC Sport.
$1000 for equity, balance w/SELCO.
Dave Roof, Couns./HPE, x2696.

EMPLOYMENT

Glerical Training Spec., CIP,
Aide IX. Closes 9/23.

Great place for relaxing, walking
PURCHASTNG
Item 1-2 Dental chairs, brown naugshyde
Suggested Minimum Bid
Ttem 3-7 Dental chairs, Manual control
Suggested Mimimum Bid
Item 8 1971 Cadillac Lic. # KPV 213
Suggested Minimum Bid
Item 9 11970 Jeep 4W Lic. # LJL 160
- Supggested Minimum Bid
Item 10 1969 International Suburban Lic. # FED 476
Suggested Minimum Bid
Item 11 1976 Dodge Van B300 Lic.i# E146379
Suggested Minimum Bid
Item 12 1967 Dodge Van Lic. # E133039
Suggested Minimum Bid
Item 13 1969 Dodge % T PU w/ canopy Lic. ## E46-348
SR Suggested Minimum Bid
Item 14 1968 Chevrolet 4DR Impala Sedan Lic.# E109-243
i Suggested Minimum Bid
Item 15 1962 Hughes Helicopter 269A N8800 F no/engine
Suggested Minimum Bid
Item 16 1961 Piper Aircraft PA-22-108
Suggested Minimum Bid
Item 17-18 Nilec Weaving Loom
Suggested Minimum Bid
Item 19-22 Lincoln Idea/Arc 250 Welder AC
: LCC i# E 4354 S/N 207749
J " 4355 206456
" " 4423 199282
H " 4425 206420

Suggested Minimum Bid

<>

-

500. ea. Items will be sold
T to highest bidder.
Sealed bids will be
700. accepted until 2 p.m
3. on 9/30, at which
time bids will be
400. opened and read
aloud. Other items
2005 available on first-
250. come, first-served
basis. For
1000. information, call
; Bob Cudmore,
150, -
Purchasing, x2571.
10000.
2750,
45, ea.
225, ea
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INSURANCE RATES CHANGE - Information about the new Aetna, SelectCare and
OEA Choice Trust insurance rates going into effect on Oct. 1 (Sept. 30
payroll) is available from Nanci Haines (ext. 2584) in Personnel Services.
Additional rate changes, for Vision Service Plan and Blue Cross dental
coverage, will go into effect Nov. 1 (Oct. 31). Remember, open enrollment
for classified and management insurance continues until Oct. 15. Open
enrollment for OEA Choice Trust participants continues until Sept. 30.

PHONE NUMBERS - Until further notice, please use the following phone
extensions for the following: Staff Development/ Anne Stewart, director,
and Carol Clarke and Barbara Mathewson, secretary, ext. 2577. Productivity
Center/ Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, acting director; Sue Jordan, research
associate; and Sally Gover, secretary, ext. 2576. Administrative Services/
Bill Berry, vice president, ext. 2311; Bill Mansell, assistant to the vice
president, ext. 2312; Carol Beckley, budget analyst, ext. 2311; Bev

Jordan, secretary, ext. 2274. Instruction, Division I/ Jim Piercey,
associate dean; Helen Hunter, administrative secretary, ext. 2360. And:
Hank Douda, Employee Relations, ext. 2309. Larry Romine, Community Relations
& Development, ext. 2303. Lisl Fenner, Resource Development, ext. 2593.
Leone Mathis, Resource Development, ext. 2593. Pat Williams, annual /special

giving, vext. 2310,

THANKS - The Student Employment Service would like to thank Cooperative
Work Experience coordinators, LCC staff and department heads for referring
students looking for jobs to its office. Students earned more than $250,000
in wages during the past year from the area's small businesses. Some
employers who work with the Student Employment Service are United Parcel
Service, University Mobil, Vip's, The Stockman Restaurant, M&M Mobil,

South Park Building Maintenance, Armitage Park, and many private households.
Their use of the service is a direct reflection on the fine work of the
many students who attend LCC. Thank you. We look forward to another year

of cooperation and work with you. - Student Employment Service

FAREWELL TO Z. JOYCE HOPPS - A reception honoring Joyce Hopps will take
place Thursday, Oct. 13, at 4 p.m. in the LCC art gallery. Please come to
wish Hopps well as she assumes her new position as dean of instruction at
Everett Community College in Washington. Donations for a gift will be
accepted by Kitty Seymour in the Art & Applied Design Department (cash

or check payable to LCC College Aid). Please contact Seymour before

Hi2n daviseSe p et 30 ot et o 2 410-00

COMING UP - The EBugene Celebration will be a 53-hour weekend of fun with
more than two dozen special events "to satisfy the mind, the body, and the
spirit." It begins Friday, Sept. 30, with activity planned in downtown
Eugene .

BOWLERS WELCOMED - Openings remain in the LCC Tuesday night social. Time:
6:30-9(?) p.m. on Tuesdays for 1983-84 school year. Place: Southltowne
Lanes, 2486 Willamette. TIf you'd like to be a part of the fun, contact
Avdrey Razmne an Eoodeervices . or <how no Tiuesdavy between O and 0zl 5



UNNEEDED? UNWANTED? - Do you ever feel this way? There are some things

in your house that do. The Clothing Exchange can give new life to such
clothes. Someone else may take them and make tLhem their prize possessions.
Now, you wouldn't want your old clothes to feel bad, would you? Want to
help? Contact Campus Ministry at ext. 2814 for more information on how

to give new life to old." (Campus Ministry)

PERFORMING AT YOUR PEAK - "Wellness Planning for Women" is a weekend for
women, Oct. 21-23, at Willow (60 miles south of San Francisco). The
retreat will focus on managing personal and professional stress, discuss
changing negative habits into positive ones, discuss eating habits that
increase your vitality and brainpower, design a fitness program tailored
to your lifestyle, and so on. Carol Clarke, Staff Development, plans to
attend and can provide more information. The cost is $195 for lodging

and meals, workshop, and more. Registration ends soon. Call ext. 2577 for
information.

MENUS CLASSIFIED ADS
Monday/Cafeteria: German Pot Roast WANTED: Flutists, oboists,
w/Gravy, Pork Stew, Turkey Grill clarinetists, bassoonists! Wood-
Sandwich wind ensemble class wants you -
Vegetarian: Spaghetti & Mushrooms even if your reed dried out 10
Snack Bar: Taco, Beef Tamale, Hot years ago. 11 a.m., MWF. Barbara
Veal Sandwich Myrick, Performing Arts, x2209

or x2650.
Tuesday/Cafeteria: Orange Chicken,
Lasagne, Farmers Brunch Sandwich FOR RENT: 2BR cottage in country.
Vegetarian: Cheese Enchiladas Range, refrigerator, woodstove.
Snack Bar: Taco, Chinese Egg Roll 17 miles NW of LCC. $150/mo, $50
w/Rice, llot Turkey Sandwich deposit. Available 10/1. Barbara

Mathewson, Staff Development,
998-2707 after 6 p.m.

WANTED: Fulil-time babysitter for
A-mo.-old girl. Your home, nice
home; not many other children.

"T saw old Autumn in the misty morn Near  LCE: S. or W.'Eugene or W.
Stand shadowless like silence, listening Springfield. Lois Williams, Media
To silence." Productions, x2365.

s WANTED: Restorable wooden runabout

prefer 20' Chris Craft, 19030's
model. Bob McCorkle, Counseling,
484-3180.

FOR SALE: 1980 Kawasaki KE-100,
480 miles, on-off road, excel.
cond. $450. Sue Ulrich, Nursing,
485-8623.
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LCC THEATRE - Season tickets for LCC Theatre are available at the box
office (ext. 2209, hours: 10 a.m.-4 p.m.). Planned this year: "Luther," by

John Osborne, directed by Ed Ragozzino. Opens Nov. 11. "How to Succeed in
Business Without Really Trying," by Abe Burrows and Frank Loesser, directed
by Nicola Foster. Opens Feb. 3. "My Sister Eileen," by Josephn A. Fields

and Jerome Chodorov (based on New Yorker stories by Ruth McKenney),
directed by Stan Elberson. Opens April 27. Staff are encouraged to buy
season tickets now. The cost is only $15, a savings of $3 per ticket.
Season tickets go on sale to the public Oct. 3; so, buy now for the best
seats.

RAGOZZINO GAINS RECOGNITION - Ed Ragozzino, head of LCC's Performing Arts
Department, was honored Saturday night as one of three winners of the
Eugene Arts Foundation's Arts and Letters Award. The other two were the
Very Little Theatre and Royce Saltzman, an organizer of the Oregon Bach
Festival. Ragozzino was recognized for his contributions to the local arts
as mroducane fdirector for LCE Theatre, and luis past direction of “theatre
at South Eugene High School and of the summer musicals that preceded the
drive for Eugene's performing arts center.

A note of appreciation to the Printing/Graphics Department for the hard
work they have done to process the tremendous volume of paperwork
necessary to begin the new term. They have been wonderful!! --Health
Occupat ions

The Productivity Center would like to extend a "BIG THANKS" to Ken

Johnson and staff for their help during the recent moves. Their positive,
energetic assistance made the Center's relocation much easier and more
pleasant! The Center also would like to thank Larry Warford for his patient,
calm coordination of all the recent office moves. It would have been a real
mess without you, Larry! --Productivity Center

0SU OPENS BANK -Oregon State University has received a grant from the U.S.
Department of Education to establish a productivity bank on campus which
will enable faculty, departments, and colleges within the university an
opportunity to apply for interest-free loans. It may be the first
collegiate bank of its type. The bank will provide faculty productivity
awards, or loans, when a need can be demonstrated and when it can be shown
that the money will be used to increase productivity, and to make the
classroom environment more efficient. (Linkages, NISOD, June/July 1983)

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED - The Lugene Celebration needs volunteers for f{irewatch,
Friday night from 7:15 to 8:15. Six persons are needed to see thal the
fireworks display on Skinner's Butte does not ignite spot fires. If you
can:hedip.call*Fim Elllison at ext. 2361.

BOWLERS - Bowlers and would-be bowlers: Remember that the LCC league
begins tonight at Southtowne Lanes, 2486 Willamette St., 6:15-90.



RUN FOR KLCC - KLCC's Second Annual Jazz Fun Run, sponsored by the radio
station and Feets, is set for Saturday, Oct. 15. Two-mile fun and 10-
kilometer road runs are planned. The safe, fast, and flat course begins

and ends at B.J. Kelly's, 1475 Franklin Boulevard in Eugene. Free T-shirts,
soft drinks and beer will be available for registered runners. Entertainment
will follow the run by Le Jazz Hot Trio. Registration is $0 before Oct.

10 and $7 afterward. Registration forms are available at KLCC and running
stores around town. All proceeds will go to KLCC to help fund replacement

of the station's transmitter. For information, call Paula Chan Gallagher

at ext. 2486,

RENAISSANCE ROOM CLASSIFIED ADS

FREEBIES: Tailless kittens! And
they were born that way. Two
beautiful, fluffy, box-trained,
dark calico kittens. Free to good
homes. Kay Mueller, Health Occ.,
X2 019,

FOR SALE: 1980 Mazda GLC Sport.
$950 for equity, balance w/SELCO.
Dave Roof, Couns./HPE, x2696.

FOR SALE: Automobile bike roof
Tuesday/Cafeteria: Orange Chicken, raclk, $35. Evelyn Nagy, HSC,; x2214.
LLasagne, Farmers Brunch Sandwich
Vegetarian: Cheese Enchiladas
Snack Bar: Taco, Chinese Lgg Roll
w/Rice, llot Turkey Sandwich

The Renaissance Room reopens Oct.
10. Its fall menu includes a daily
special, as well as regular items
featuring fish, chicken, omelette
and sandwich. The prices range
from $8.25 to $3.75. For a menu
and reservations, contact the

llome Economics Department.

MENUS

WANTED: TInexpensive, used house-
hold items - sofa, dresser,

lamps, elecetric space heater. Keli
Osbarn ot GCRD  xZ 010
Wednesday/Cafeteria: Veal Alfred,

Fishwich w/Coleslaw, Beef
Stroganoff

Vegetarian: Spanish Rice w/Salad
Snack Bar: Tace, Tostada, Hot
Beef Sandwich

EMPLOYMENT

Aviation Maintenance instructor,
Mechanics. Closes 9/28.

WANTED: Flutists, oboists,
clarinetists, bassoonists! Wood-
wind ensemble class wants you -
even 1if your reed dried out 10
vears ago. 11 a.m., MWF. Barbara
Myrick, Performing Arts, x2209
or x2650.

FOR RENT: 2BR cottage in country.
Range, refrigerator,; woodstove.
17 miles NW of LCC. $150/mo, $50
deposit. Available 10/1. Barbara
Mathewson, Staff Development,
0082797 after Gup.m.
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DIRECTORY IS COMING - The 1983-84 staff directory is printed and almost
ready for distribution. Department representatives can pick up copies for
their department after 1 p.m. Thursday. The directory was begun this past
summer, and camera work was done well before relocations and staff changes
altered many office numbers and extensions. So, yes, the directory is
hopelessly outdated. Department secretaries and other staff can help

update the new directory by calling in changes for publication in The Daily.
Monday (5 p.m.), Oct. 3, is the deadline for calling in changes for
publication in next Wednesday's Daily. Thank you for your cooperation.
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QUALITY CIRCLE CONFERENCE - Several LCC staff members will attend the
annual conference, Sept. 29-30, of the Columbia Willamette Chapter of the
International Association of Quality Circles. Governor Vic Atiyeh .will be
the keynote speaker on Thursday night. President Eldon G. Schafer will
participate in a panel discussion on Friday. Going up from LCC will be
Ron Mitchell and John Kocher, Social Science; Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts,
Casey Fast and Sally Gover, Productivity Center; and Terry Hagberg,
Flight Technology. Former LCC staff member Vern Ho will be a workshop
leader.

A note of appreciation to all the people who helped make the "Future Is
Now for Business and Industry" conference such a success. More than 500
attended. A special thanks to all my BAC staff, Printing and Graphics,

and Community Relations. --Sandy Cutler, Business Assistance Center director
SHARING - I am honored to have been nominated for the Outstanding
Classified/Support Staff award. It is encouraging and reassuring that the
"extra" effort is noticed and remembered. With that thought in mind,

T would like to thank those persons who nominated me...and share the award
with ALL support staff who put forth that "extra effort." We are excellent
examples of valued professional employees. --Nancy Fausone

Welding Technology staff express their appreciation and an "extra special
thank you" to Mike Convey, ITP Woodworking staff. Mike took time from his
already busy schedule to construct the individual office units for the
Welding instructors. This makes the first time that Welding instructors
have their own offices. Mike, your effort is really appreciated.

FAREWELL TO Z. JOYCE HOPPS - A reception honoring Joyce Hopps is set for
Thursday, Oct. 13, 4 p.m. Donations for a gift will be accepted by Kitty
Seymour, Art & Applied Design (cash or check payable to LCC College Aid).
Contact Seymour before Friday, Sept. 30, at ext. 24090.



SERVE-A-THON - Women's volleyball at LCC needs your help. Team members are
planning a fundraising serve-a-thon Monday, Oct. 3, from 3 to 5 p.m. Each
athlete will serve for one hour. Scoring will be based on the number of
legal serves completed within that hour. Coach Brown says an average server
could complete 150 legal serves in that time. A minimum pledge of 5 cents
per serve is sought (150 serves = $7.50). The pledge/donation is tax-
dediictiblie : tPor rinformation, ‘call ext 52215,

LANE DANCERS - The Lane Dance Theatre is now the C. Rider Dance Co. The
troupe will perform at the Hult Center for the Eugene Celebration. The
dance company will perform at 4 p.m. on Sunday in the Silva Concert Hall.

PAY DISTRIBUTION - As a convenience, the college offers three methods of
pay distribution. Employees can choose (1) Lane Automatic Direct.Deposit
(LADD), (2) to have checks mailed to them at home, or (3) to pick up

checks at Financial Services. For those picking option 2, checks are mailed
two days before payday to the address on the Personnel Services data base.
For those picking option 3, checks will be available on payday at the
Financial Services counter to individual employees only. This continues a
practice from the summer.

PAY FOR WORK-STUDY STUDENTS - College work-study checks will be disbursed
at the Financial Services counter the day before payday, between 9 a.m,
and 2 p.m. All checks not picked up will be mailed after 2 p.m. the same
day to students at their addresses on the Personnel Services data base.

MENUS
Wednesday/Cafeteria: Veal Alfred, FOR RENT: Cottage w/appliances,
Fishwich w/Coleslaw, Beef Stroga- quiet, clean, water paid. .$175
nof £ unfurn., $200 furn. Bobbie Sinyard,
Vegetarian: Spanish Rice w/Salad Math, x2399, 746-7289 after 5 p.m.

Snack Bar: Taco, Tostada, Hot

o : . S . P g s g
Beef Sandwich FOR SALE: Natural-colored, tex

tured sofabed, queen size. Paid
$699, asking $300 or best offer.

1 o / - -
Thursday/Cafeteria: Pork Chop w/ Mawje e, Colinseling 49554758,

Macaroni, Hamburger Squash Casse-

role, Patty Melt COUNTRY ESTATE FOR RENT: Roomy ,
Vegetarian: Cottage Cheese Cro- custom-built home - 3+ bedrooms,
quettes I baths, Sweood fortelicebpic T heat
Srack "Bar: Taco,. Encniltadas w/ gourmet kitchen, other extras.
Beans, Hot Pork Sandwich , Pleasant Hills schools, superb
view, with or without 22 acres
CLASSIFIED ADS and barn. Bob Boettcher, Science,

x2446 or 937-3411.

FOR SALE: -Adorable ., intellaigent,

healthy AKC springer spaniel pups.

perfect condition, $1450. John Lt be-excellent pets el hun?ing

Lonshian, Math, %2397 or 653-8897 dogs. Six B&W, 2 liver and white.
2 : : With papers, shots. $125. Valerie

FOR SALE: Day lillies, many colors, Brooks, CGWE, x2203 or 896-3511.

$1 ea. delivered to LCC. Jo

Stejskal, Grounds, 937-2248.

FOR SALE: Small refrigerator,
apartment-sized (countertop), $60.
1980 Vespa 125cc, 2400 miles,



SR
i
MR - :
3
| 4
SR
0 Thursday, Sept. 29, 1983
Published for the staff of Lane Community College.
Deadline for contributions 2 p.m, on the day before publication.
Editor: Keli Osborn, ext. 2201,
Lane Community College is an Equal Opportunity/
Affirmative Action/Section 503/Title IX institution.

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES - Employment Training Projects: Funds are available
from the Oregon Department of Education to support employment training
projects which design and carry out custom-designed training programs to
meet immediate employment training needs of new and/or expanding business
and industry, youth employment training and support services programs, and
other special training and support services for youth and adults. Health
Resources - Nursing Research Project Grants: Application deadline dates
are Nov. 1, March 1 and July 1. Nursing Research Program Grants: Application
deadline dates are Oct. 1, Feb. 1 and June 1. Nursing Research Emphasis
Grants for Doctoral Programs in Nursing: Applicants should be enrolled in
the nursing doctoral program at the time of submission. Application
deadline dates are Nov. 1, March 1 and July 1. For information about these
funding opportunities, call Resource Development, ext. 2503.

FACULTY INSURANCE - Open enrollment for OEA Choice Trust participants has
been extended to Oct. 15. Information about the rates going into effect
on Oct. 1 (Sept. 30 payroll) is available from Nanci Haines, Personnel.

PARKING PERMITS - Disabled parking permits are available at Student Health
Services - not Security. !

The staff at the Math Resource Center - especially Dwight Miller - extend
thanks to the Printing & Graphics staff for the tremendous job they did
in getting out materials last week.

ORTENTATION - Did you know that orientation tours of the LCC campus are
available to new staff, students or anyone else who wants to know the
campus better? To schedule a tour, call Shan Titus in Admissions, ext.
2638, ¢ from 8 a.m. Go 1 p.m.

STAFF DEVELOPMENT ANNOUNCEMENTS - Expanding Your Management Skills is a
two-day program for women already in management and those preparing for

the assignment. It will take place in Portland. Oct. 13 and 14. Cost: $330.
Motivating Employees for Better On-the-Job Performance is a Dun and
Bradstreet seminar for managers who want to build work units that accomplish
more. The one-day seminar will be held in Portland Oct. 18. Cost: $145.
Management Skills for Women Supervisors and Administrative Assistants is a
two-day seminar that will be offered in Portland Nov. 9 and 10. Cost: $395.

FAREWELL TO Z. JOYCE HOPPS - A reception honoring Joyce Hopps is set for
Thursday, Oct. 13, 4 p.m. Donations for a gift will be accepted by Kitty
Seymour, Art & Applied Design (cash or check payable to LCC College Aid).
Contact Seymour before Friday, Sept. 30, at ext. 2409.



CLASSIFIED ADS

WANTED: Chest of drawers. Mar y
Michaud, HSC, x2214.

FOR SALE: 1972 VW bus, $1700. Judy
North, CWE, x2509 or 343-5817.

FREEBIES: Tailless kittens! And
they were born that way. Two
beautiful, fluffy, box-trained,
dark calico kittens. Free to good
homes. Kay Mueller, Health Occ.,

MENUS : MENUS

Thursday/Cafeteria: Pork Chop w/

Macaroni, Hamburger Squash Casse-
role, Patty Melt

Vegetarian: Cottage Cheese Croquettes
Snack Bar: Taco, Enchilada w/Beans._
Hot Pork Sandwich

Friday/Cafeteria: Baked SFish w/—
Lgg Sauce, Grilled Ham & Cheese,
Pork Cantonese

Vegetarian: Egg Roll w/Fried Rice

x2619. Snack Bar: Chili Relleno, Taco,
Fried Chicken

FOR SALE: 1980 Mazda GLC Sport.
$950 for equity, balance w/SELCO.
Dave Roof, Couns./HPE, x2696.

FOR SALE: Automobile bike roof
rack, $35. Evelyn Nagy, HSC, x2214.

WANTED: Inexpensive, used
household items - sofa, dresser,
lamps, electric space heater,
lamps. Keli Osborn, CRD, x2201.

PURCHASING

Lane Community College has ths folluwing equipment for sale on
a sealed bid basis.

Item 1-2 Dental chairs, brown naugahyde
Suggested Minimum Bid § h00 e,
Item 3-7 Dental chairs, Manual control
Suggested Mimimum Bid 3 35. eu,
Item 8 1971 Cadillac Lic. f# KPV 213
Suggested Minimum Bid $ 700,
Item 9 1970 Jeep 4W Lie, # LJL 160
Sugpested Minimum Bid $ 700,
Item 10 1969 International Suburban Lic. # FED 476
Suggested Minimum Bid § 400,
Item 11 1976 Dodge Van B300 Lic.# E146379
Suggested Minimum Bid § ‘500,
Item 12 1967 Dodge Van Lic, # E133039
- ! Suggested Minimum Bid SEIH0T
Item 13 1969 Dodge ¥ T PU w/ canopy Lic, # E46-348
; Suggested Minimum Bid $ 1o000.
Item 14 1968 Chevrolet 4DR Impala Sedan Lic.f E109-243 ;
Suggested Minimum Bid § 450,
Item 15 1962 Hughes Helicopter 269A N8BOO F no/engine
Suggested Minimom Bid § 10000.
Item 16 1961 Piper Afrcraft PA-22-108
Supgested Minimum Bid S 21503
Item 17-18 Nilec Weaving Loom
Suggested Minimum Bid $ 45, ea.
Item 1%-22 Lincoln Idea/Arc 250 Welder AC
LCC # E 4354 S/N 207749
- " 4355 206456
i " 4423 199282
" " 4425 206420
Suggested Minimum Bid $ 2050 ea.

Other property items available from previous sales a;e on first
come, first serve basis.

Items will be sold to the highest bidder. sealed bids will be
accepted until 2:00pm, Sept. 30, 1983, at which time bids will
opened and read aloud. Items can be viewed at LCC except item #
12 which is at Siuslaw Skills Center, Florence. LCC reserves the
right to reject any and/or all bids in whole or in part. Bid
packets are available at LCC Purchasing office. Further info
contact Bob Cudmore  726-2208 Ext. 2571
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ART RECEPTION TONIGHT - The annual art faculty show at LCC began Monday,
and a public reception is scheduled tonight from 9 to 10 p.m. in the
gallery. The show itself ends Oct., 19. It features oil and watercolor
paintings, sculpture in brass and other materials, and other methods. Many
items are for sale. Gallery hours are 8 a.m. to 10 p.m., Monday through
Thursday, and 8 to 5 on Fridays., The gallery is located on the first floor
of the Math & Art Building.

RETURN OF THE PENNY POSTCARD - Printing/Graphics has printed a supply of
the college's new blue-on-white postcards and is making them available to
departments for a penny apiece. You can buy them cut to size to use for
single messages or in sheets of four, so that Printing/Graphics can quick-
copy several or add the LCC mail imprint. (There is an extra charge for
quick-copying and printing.) By using postcards, you can cut mailing costs
by as much as 35 percent. :

NEW COORDINATOR - The Cooperative Work Experience Department welcomes
aboard Albert Rowe, CWE coordinator for the Welding program. Rowe has been
a welding instructor at LCC for two years and teaches advanced welding
practices and welding theory. Students interested in welding job place-
ments can be referred to Rowe at ext. 2500. Welcome to the program, Albert

--------------------------------------- APERECHATTON e e L S e S e

A thank-you note to Edna Kennel, Printing/Graphics, from all classified
employees for the beautiful BANNER she made for the United Way kickoff
parade. The thought, time and work that went into this undertaking truly
is appreciated. '

Once again, a special thanks to all who helped pull the staff directory
together. The staff of Word Processing and Printing/Graphics provided
typing, design, printing, binding and other skills in their customary,
professional way and with their traditional helpfulness in this project.
--Keli Osborn, Community Relations & Development

DIRECTORY READY - Department representatives can pick up directories at
the Information Window, first floor of the Administration Building. llelp
update the new directory by sending or calling changes (ext. 2201) by 5
p.m. Monday. Next Wednesday's Daily will feature a directory insert.

DANCE AT SILVA HALL - The €. Rider Dance Co., formerly the Lane Dance
Theatre, will perform at Silva Hall at 4 p.m. Sunday. The group is
participating in the Eugene Celebration. .

OPEN HOUSE - Campus Ministry is holding an open house Tuesday, Oct. 4, in
the Board Room of the Administration Building (ADM 216). Representatives
from churches of several denominations will be on hand from 11 a.m. to

o)

3 p.m. Frree punch and coffee will be available.



SERVE-A-THON - The LCC women's volleyball squad is having a serve-a-thon
Monday, 3-5 p.m.,; to raise money for the team. You can pledge 5§ cents or

more for each legal serve a player makes. Coach Cheryl Brown says an

average server could complete 150 serves in an hour. (Players will serve

for- an hour each in the serve-a-thon.) The pledge/donation is tax-deductible.
For information, dial ext. 2215.

INSURANCE RATES CHANGE - Information about the new Aetna, Select Care and
OEA Choice Trust insurance rates going into effect on Oct. 1 (Sept. 30
payroll) is available from Nanci Haines (ext. 2584) in Personnel Services.
Additional rate changes, for Vision Serve Plan and Blue Cross dental
coverage, will go into effect Nov. 1 (Oct. 31). Remember, open enrollment
for classified, management and faculty staff continues until Oct. 15.

FAREWELL. TO Z. JOYCE HOPPS - A reception honoring Joyce Hopps will take
place Thursday, Oct. 13, at 4 p.m. in the LCC art gallery. Please come to
wish Hopps well as she assumes her new position as dean of instruction at
Everett Community College in Washington. Donations for a gift will be
accepted by Kitty Seymour in the Art & Applied Design Department (cash

or check payable to LCC College Aid). Please contact Seymour today at
ext. 2409.

MENUS .
HEISS CLASSIFIED ADS
Friday/Cafeteria: Baked Fish w/Ege FOR SALE: Suncatchers - delightful
Sauce, Grilled Ham & Cheese, Pork "stained glass" ornaments to catch
Cantonese sun in window. Only $4 ea. Great
Vegetarian: Egg Roll w/Fried Rice for gifts. 8 dif. designs, incl.
Snack Bar: Chili Relleno, Taco, rainbow, frog, deer. With clear
Fried Chicken suction-cup hanger. Through 10/4.
s : S 7 Jan Kinman, Health Occ., x2639 or
Monday/Cafeteria: Fried Chicken, 687 -0604 2 ; )
Monterey Quiche, Monte Cristo F
Vegetarian: Chinese Spaghetti FOR SALE: Sealy luxury twin mattress
Snack Bar: Taco, Tamale Pie, Hot and box springs, like new, $100/set.
Beef Sandwich Leslie Rasor; CTP, x2503,
Item 1-2 Dental chairs, brown nau ahyde
suggested Minimum Bid S (e 1y
Teem 3-7 pental chairs, Manual coutrel
Suggested Mimjmum Bid § 35. wil.
ltem £ 1971 Cadillac Lic. # KPV 213
. Suggested Minimum Bid 5  700.
Item 9 1970 Jeep 4W Lie. # LJL 160
Sugpested Minimum Bid 3§ 700,
Item 10 1669 International Suburban Lic. f# FED 476
Suggested Minlmum Bid § 400,
Item 11 1976 Dodge Van B300 Lic.f E146379
¥ Suggested Minimum Bid § 500.
Ttem 12 1967 Dodge Van Lic. # E133039
Suggested Minimum Bid L RN

Other property items available from previous sales are on first

Ttem 13 1969 Dodge ¥ T PU w/ canoPVs:;;si;s;;::ium o s 100y, come, first serve basis.
‘  Items will be sold to the highest bidder. sealed bids will he
Iten 14 1968 Chevrolet 4DR Impala Sedan Lic.i E109-243 5 . accepted until 2:00pm, Sept. 30, 1983, at which time bids will
Suggested Minimum Bid #99  ppened and read aloud. Items can be viewed at LCC except item #
Item 15 1962 Hughes Helicopter 269A NB8OO F no/engine 12 which is at Siuslaw Skills Center, Florence. LCC reserves the
Suggested Minimum Bid 5 10000.  yypht to reject any and/or all bids in whole or in part. #id
Item 16 1361 Piper Afrcraft PA-22-108 ; packets are available at LCC Purchasing office. Further info
Suggested Minimum Bid 5 2750. contact Bob Cudmore 726-2208 Ext. 2571
Ttem 17-18 Y{lec Weaving Loom
Suggested Minimum Bid 9 A5, it
Item 19-22 Lincoln Idea/Arc 250 Welder AC

Lo it E 4354 S/N 207749

) 206456
" 4423 199282
" " 44625 206420
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Suggested Minimum Bid $



